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22nd. July, 1926

Secretary to the 
Rt. Hon. Arthur Meighen, 
Prime Minister, 
Parliament Buildings, 
Ottawa . Ont.

»

Bear Sir,

I am writing on behalf of the Memorial Committee 
of the Canadian Hure es Association to ask the Rt. Hon. Arthur 
Meighen , Prime Minister, to take pert in the unveiling ceremony 
of the Memorial to the Canadian Nursing Sisters, which is being 
unveiled, on the afternoon of August, 24th. at 3.3<)>/''**

I am sure that the Prime Minister knows of the 
erection of the Memorial, but as he has noi been closely in touch 
with the work as it has developed, I would like to give some in­
formation of the Memorial as planned. The fonds for the 
erection of the Memorial were contributed by the nurses of Canada 
and permission was givm by the Federal Government to place the 
Memorial in the corridor of the Parliament Buildings directly 
outside the entrance to the Library. At the unveiling ceremony 
The Canadian Nurses Association would appreciate it very much if 
the Prime Minister would consent to receive the Memorial on behalf 
of the people of Canada.

We can quite understand that the Prime Minister will 
have his time very fully occupied, but we sincerely hope that he 
may be able to grant our request. I would be very grateful if 
you would forward this letter to the Prime Minister and ask that 
the reply as to his decision be sent to me by wire as the official 
programme of the unveiling ceremony has to be sent to the press in 
the near future.

Very truly yours, r\

J JlCUx-
Chairman, Memorial Committee
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